Minutes of Strettondale Patient Participation Committee                    

    55th meeting - 19/07/2017 Ley Gardens 10.00-1200
Present; 

 Bill Ross, Hilary Claytonsmith, Sue Marsh, Pat Gibson, Anne Gee, Lesley Dench, Gloria Carter, Sue Hockaday, Sue Pinsent.
Observer; Meredith Vivian,
1.Individual Photos of Committee taken by Mike Gibson. They will be displayed on the SPPG notice board as a team, but easily amended when necessary .

Welcomed Lesley Dench as a member of the committee and acknowledged it most appropriate that Meredith Vivian attended as ‘observer’ to avoid conflict of interest. Gratitude was expressed to them both.

We were glad to learn of Lilian Morris’s successful operation and it was suggested she viewed SPPG Minutes on the MP web site. 

2.Minutes and Matters Arising from May and June Meetings. 
May meeting (1)League of Friends. Trustees and members will be strongly encouraged to fix a meeting date soon, and well in advance of the SPPG Open Evening/AGM as we wish to publicise LoF on this occasion – Wednesday, Oct 4th.




[SM/EK ,BR,AG]
(2)BR queried whether the “standard questions” template is referred to by staff during a consultation? SM said that this varies since it is dependent upon the nature of the consultation.  Additionally, there are many different templates for different conditions/presentational situations.
(4)Accessing EMIS Online - National Guidelines state that parents are able to make appointments for children only up to age of 12 years. MP then invite the young person to reapply as an individual and they are able to make their own confidential appointments. Several members felt this to be undesirable.
(6)Mayfair Open Day. It was suggested that all activities likely to attract much attention should be best placed upstairs and charities and other informative areas, downstairs, where they were more likely to be noticed and accessed by the public. The Health and Wellbeing Centre could also be fully utilised.
June meeting.(2)Further changes at Rowlands are due to come about from 1 October.  The Focus article on drug wastage had not had content reworded- See 5. of July agenda Minutes.
(4.iii)MP continues discussion about sign - posting patients and how best to encourage them to be more forthcoming about reason for contacting the MP.  Referring to practice staff as ‘team member’ might help break down the perception that only a doctor will do.  Older residents perhaps fear personal details will become common knowledge unless they ‘go to the top.’ Jenny Howard intends to produce a short answer machine message as she is likely to carry influence.
(5)Comments slips. As AG received so many suggestions for rewording these, BR instructed her to use her discretion - no comments received 19/07. Felt important that a response, when possible, should be quickly made – scrolling message board thought valuable for this and to carry message of availability of comment slips.  The water dispenser request will be answered in this way 
 [SM.]

3.Feedback from Meeting with Drs. 28/06. A note of thanks was sent by PG after the meeting and all committee members wish to add theirs’ to all concerned. It was felt to be a most positive occasion with MP staff sharing information generously and giving up lunch time to do this.  
4.Update from MP.
i). e – consulting. The Practice has expressed interest in involvement in a pilot scheme trialling accepting emails from patients in lieu of appointment, (for patient’s convenience, to avoid time away from work, private conversations during office time etc). The patient emails the MP, this directed to the appropriate responder who within 48 hours answers- therefore only suitable for non-acute consultation. MP feel this could be an effective use of time. As HC was attending Shropshire PG meeting 19/07 she will ask if any MPs have experience of this.
[HC.]
ii). Emma Gifford has completed her apprenticeship and is remaining with the MP for a further year.

iii). The Enhanced Summary Care Record, which is to be offered to all patients identified as severely frail will give hospitals access to more of their medical records (illnesses and medical history, immunisations and care preferences, in addition to the information about medications and  allergies which is already provided) to provide better care.  This is not available to ShropDoc, as there is no local information sharing agreement, even though desirable.

iv). From 01/10/17 Rowlands’ pharmacy opening hours will change to Monday – Friday 8.45am – 6.15pm and Saturday 9.00am – 12 midday.  Hillside’s have already changed to 9.00am – 6.00pm Monday – Friday and 9.00am – 5.00pm on Saturday.
5.Do You Know/Focus.
SPPG wishes to continue, when needed, with ‘Do You Know’ posters in ‘Focus’ and on the notice board. They will be bold and contain a simple message. In addition to this, the ‘Focus’ editorial staff will be requested to accept articles of public interest relevant to MP work. Everything will contain the SPPG logo which has previously used in Focus. It is necessary that all text is published ‘as received’, since it will have been verified as accurate by a member of the MP.

A letter will be sent to the editors specifying that; 

· Regular SPPG content is important.

· ‘Do You Know’ posters continue.

· Longer articles relaying information from the MP to public are needed.

· Text will be ‘as received’.

· The original logo will form part of the copy.





[BR.]
If necessary a meeting with Focus editors will be requested.
6. Open Evening.
Current thinking is that a ‘headline’ topic such as ‘Here today, Gone tomorrow?’ or ‘Your Medical Practice needs You!’ suggested. Suggested content of meeting is;

· Sean Mackie  presentation, ‘Think Twice’, CCG initiative – being open to accepting generic medication rather than branded drugs and self-help for many medications, e.g. simple painkillers, indigestion remedies, cough and cold remedies, antihistamines, tonics, creams and supports for sprains, head lice and threadworm treatments 

· Dr DB i) highlight changes for patient/MP relationship- flexibility from whom one receives medical practice information etc. ii) rights, but also responsibilities for how NHS is used (drug wastage, keeping  self healthy, iii)NHS and GP changes and how they impact on patients.

Sean M will receive an invitation after MV has had a conversation with him. If he is unable to attend perhaps he would loan us his presentation to use.

             
[MV. SH.]
If further content wanted for the evening, the pharmacists, if available, could be invited to speak on their advisory role and/or MAYSI team concerning Community Care.  

Advance notification in September Focus


[AG ask PG  to do]
and on SPPG notice board  asap, with copy going to EB for Facebook


         [SP. EB]

Future Meetings; 

5th Sept, 10.00-12.00 Ley Garden; Planning for Open Evening.

1st November 10.00-12.00 Ley Gardens. 





[SH. To book]

